
Hello From Mrs. Hitch
Happy Friday!

Hope you had a great long weekend with your children last weekend. Students will not be in school
next Thursday and Friday due to staff development. Thank you for your flexibility with our alternate
schedules - I know it can be tricky for working parents.

We are so excited for our Winter Festival tomorrow from 5:00 - 7:00. Thank you to all of you who
donated or volunteered for this fun family event.

Great job to our first graders for their Mr. Rogers performances. It's so fun to hear them sings
songs I grew up singing. See the links below to watch these performances at home! Our
kindergartners enjoyed a visit from Ms. Liz the Science Wiz today!

Thank you to all of you who participate in drop off and pick up in the back for following our new
guidelines (listed below.). We hope this will make the line run more efficiently and get students to
their classrooms on time (by 7:50.). If you arrive past 7:50 you will need to park in front and walk in
your child to sign in at the front desk. Thank you!

Great job on the penny wars. We raised $1259.31.
1st place-2nd grade
2nd place-3rd grade
3rd place-kindergarten
4th place-1st grade
5th place- 4th grade



Today Mrs. Herring and I met with safety personnel from Westfield to review safety plans, discuss
possible scenarios, and share ideas. It was a great meeting! Your children's safety is very
important to us.

There will be no school next Thursday or Friday due to staff professional development.

Have a great weekend! I will see you at the Winter Festival tomorrow!

Jane Hitch
@MrsHitchOTES
hitchj@wws.k12.in.us

mailto:hitchj@wws.k12.in.us


Mr. Rogers performances

Here are the links to view the 3 Mr. Rogers performances this week.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/18Hni0NaLitoyp0mS8BLq3ZyY2Im7TM-3/view?usp=drive_link

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AthnSVhNz9EsR8vPPoHs78ZVif_x5EZZ/view?usp=drive_link

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UGINN07lkbab9OQhOFJWkHIjqOHj1AJ0/view?usp=drive_link

What's Happening

February 29th - March 1st - No School, Staff PD
March 4th-Visiting Author (Troy Cummings)
March 29 th- April 8th - Spring Break (school resumes April 9th)

https://drive.google.com/file/d/18Hni0NaLitoyp0mS8BLq3ZyY2Im7TM-3/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AthnSVhNz9EsR8vPPoHs78ZVif_x5EZZ/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UGINN07lkbab9OQhOFJWkHIjqOHj1AJ0/view?usp=drive_link


All Pro Dads

Here is the RSVP for the All Pro Dads meeting on February 28th.

https://allprodadchapters.com/chapters/3952/chapter_meetings/4
7978

https://allprodadchapters.com/chapters/3952/chapter_meetings/47978






If you can't use the QR code, here is the link to RSVP for Little Acorn Night.

https://forms.gle/471jTEBctNkR5vkZA

https://forms.gle/471jTEBctNkR5vkZA
https://forms.gle/471jTEBctNkR5vkZA








Reminder from the nurse's clinic

The nurse is missing a lot of clothes that were sent home with
children. If your child borrowed clothes from the clinic, please wash
and return the clothes ASAP. Thank you!



Thinking Thursday
What is the name of the galaxy that contains our solar system?

The Milky Way

Substitute teaching

We LOVE having parent substitute teachers!! If you are interested
in subbing at OTES, please contact Molly Baker at
bakerm@wws.k12.in.us or call 317-867-6403. You can request to
be a substitute for OTES only.

mailto:bakerm@wws.k12.in.us


Attendance Line

Attendance line phone # is 317-867-6401.
For all absences and late arrivals, press 1 to leave a message. Please call by 8:30 A.M.

For all transportation changes, please call 317-867-6401 and press 1 to leave a message by 1:30
P.M.
If calling after 1:30 P.M., please call the office directly at #317-867-6411

Safe Visitor Registration
If you want to participate in classroom activities or chaperone field
trips, you must be registered in SafeVisitor. To register or renew
your registration in Safe Visitor, please use the link below.

https://secure.safevisitorsolutions.com/Safe/Volunteer/003471/volunteer

Lunch duty helpers
If you'd like to help with lunch duty this year, please open the link
below. You can also find this sign-up on our website.

https://signup.com/go/TQYrRfS

Lunch times

Kindergarten 10:45-11:15
1st 11:20-11:50
2nd 12:40-1:10
3rd 11:45-12:15
4th 12:10-12:40

Membership Toolkit

Hi! Oak Trace Families! We are so excited for another amazing year at Oak Trace. Please sign up
for Membership Toolkit. Membership Toolkit is the system that we run all of the PTO events
through for the year Walkathon Savor Westfield and Enrichments are run through Toolkit When

https://secure.safevisitorsolutions.com/Safe/Volunteer/003471/volunteer
https://signup.com/go/TQYrRfS


you sign up your family can be added to the directory which is super helpful for planning birthday
parties or playdates! Returning families do need to sign back up every year and update their info.
https://oaktrace.membershiptoolkit.com
Thanks
Oak Trace PTO
Questions? OakTracepto@gmail.com

Rent the Rock!

Starting Friday, August 5 , at 9 am. You will be able to Rent the Rock
through Membership toolkit. The Rock is able to be rented Sunday-
Thursday for $20. You are able to begin painting at 4:00 pm on the
day of your rental. Your beautiful artwork stays up for 24 hours or
until the next person has it rented. All rentable days are divided up
by trimester and posted on membership toolkit. We do block out some days for special events. If
you have questions feel free to email Jodi Hardt at hardtj@wws.k12.in.

We had a wonderful week in
STEM! We started a new
rotation that will take us
through March 5th. During this
rotation 4th graders are
building and programming VEX
robots to complete a dirty,
dangerous, or repetitive job.
Third graders are designing,
building, and programming
Lego recycling trucks. Second
grade students are learning
about and experimenting with
erosion as well as designing
and testing erosion control
solutions. 1st graders are
learning about the life cycle of
a frog by building models of
the stages of their life cycle
with our VEX Go kits.

We began reading books from
our upcoming visiting author,
Troy Cummings! I Found a
Kitty! was the book we read
together! We watched a video
of Troy illustrating a character
from his books as well. The
kids just loved the books! In
kindergarten and second
grade, the students created
their own paper plate kitty to
hang in the library! First
graders presented their
musical, Mr. Roger's
Neighborhood! They were
adorable and sang thier hearts
out! Our third graders checked
books out and continued to
work on their third grade
musical, "Economan"! They

To safeguard the transportation
of medication to and from
school, all medication
prescriptions and over the
counter must be dropped off by
a parent or guardian in the
health clinic. Students are not
permitted to carry any
medication without a
physician's order in writing on
file with the school nurse.
Please contact your school
nurse for assistance if needed.

https://oaktrace.membershiptoolkit.com/
mailto:OakTracepto@gmail.com
mailto:hardtj@wws.k12.in.us


Kindergarten students are
doing some coding in their
code.org class and coding with
our Bee Bots and Code and Go
Mouse. I hope everyone has a
fabulous weekend, and, as
always, please contact me
with any questions or concerns
at gibbsj@wws.k12.in.us

truly are amazing at presenting
their knowledge about
economy! Fourth graders are
continuing their practices for
their musical, "Delirium", which
will be presented Wednesday
evening, March 6th at the
Westfield Washington High
School! Super excited for all of
them!

The countdown is on for our
visiting author, Troy
Cummings, on Monday, March
4th!

Happy Reading!
Mrs. Walker

We are working hard in the
music room!

Kindergarten is finishing their
guessing Valentine's game.
Next week we will begin added
instruments to onomatopoeias
in a book about roadwork.

1st Grade- You did an amazing
job on your Mr. Rogers
performances!

2nd grade has been working on
rhythms as we play rhythm
bingo.

3rd grade is learning the music
for their Economan
performance.

Oak Trace families, I am happy
to announce that we have a
new Amazing Art Gallery in the
hallway by the art room. It is
divided into 3 sections- visual
arts like paintings, drawings
,artist trading cards,
printmaking, paper sculptures-
3-D paper projects, paper
collages and textile arts- for
weaving and sewing. Very soon
the 3rd and 4th graders will be
transitioning into more of a
studio setting for art. We will
still be covering our art
standards and have "Learning
Days" but students will get to
work at different studios to
learn more about a type of art
that interests them . They will
be working on projects for
several art sessions. Work that

2nd-4th Grades
The Fastest Class Challenge
has begun. We are deciding
which class is the fastest in
each of these grade levels. To
start class I put 5 minutes on
the clock. The students have
to run as many laps as
possible. I keep track of the
total laps each class gets, then
I divide it by the number of
students to get the average
laps per student. The class
that has the highest total
average after 3 weeks will be
our fastest class. The winning
class will receive a Free
Choice PE class where they
get to choose the games that
we play for that day. All of the

http://code.org/
mailto:gibbsj@wws.k12.in.us


4th grade is just under two
weeks until we do our Delirium:
A Trip through Indiana History
performance.

Have a Harmonious Weekend!

Mrs. Paul

is "WOW" worthy will be
displayed in the Art Gallery. I
will be sending home more
information about this new
approach called TAB- Teaching
for Artistic Behaviors in a few
weeks. 2nd grade will begin to
have studio art after spring
break. My littles will continue
with more project inspired by
artists projects , like we have
been doing. I am really excited
to begin this new format for
teaching art. It should be
great!!

classes are off to a good start
and the race is very tight still.

We also played volleyball after
our 5 minute run. We are
working on the rules of the
game and rotating as well as
serving. We will play volleyball
for 1 more week before moving
on to basketball and March
Madness!!

Kindergarten-1st grades
PARACHUTE DAY!!! We busted
out the gian parachute this
week and the kids had a
wonderful time. It is so much
fun to watch their excitement
as we play with the parachute.
They went underneath it,
around it and tried to pop balls
off of it. Below is a link to 3
short video clips of them
having a great time!

VIDEO 1
VIDEO 2

Molly Baker
Molly is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kze_X20eMKXt_KU-WUiQyl5eQBkDe5qO/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1EXBevPS83dzRmOUlOyrnDGuMseVQGCz3/view?usp=sharing

